VENTURA COLLEGE
Minutes of the Diversity and Culture Committee
Date: Monday, December 7, 2015

3:00 pm – 4:00 pm
Present: Trevelyn Yahr, Eileen Crump, Gwen Huddleston, Robert Lawson, Lynn Wright, Sharon Beynon, Bill Hart, Niki Milani, Jocelyn Fechner, Chief Sidnam, Sandy Mason, Steve Turner, Trevelyn Yahr
Recorder:  Eileen Crump
Absent: Ann Bittl, Ben Somoza, Sabrina Canola, Raeann Koerner, Alex Kolesnik, Nathan Cole, Gig Fiumerodo 
Minutes: 
	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 1:05 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Approval of Meeting Minutes
	Robert Lawson moved to approve the November 16, 2015 meeting minutes and Lynn Wright second the motion.  
	The November 16, 2015 meeting minutes were approved by committee.
	
	Eileen Crump

	Select Diversity in Culture Festival Dates
	The committee voted to change the Diversity in Culture Festival from April 18-21, 2016 to April 11-14, 2016, to accommodate Ventura College Students. The ASVC elections take place during the week of April 18-21, 2016, so students would not have been able to participate in the festival. 

Monday, April 11 will be the set-up date for the festival.

The festival booths will be set up for Tuesday, April 12 and Wednesday, April 13 from 11:00 am – 5:00 pm.

The music and dance performances will take place on April 12, 13, and 14.  On April 14 there will be special dance and music performances.  

The Save the Date flyer will specify April 12-14, 2016 festival date.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Festival Activities
	Robert Lawson is looking into African drumming and dance,  Gamelan and Bulgarian choir.
Trevelyn Yahr is looking into Caporia Brazilian martial arts and other dance performances.  

Robert and Trevelyn will meet to plan the music and dance performances. 

Nathan is still looking into an Improv group.

Nathan contacted a Gay & Lesbian group, and they are available to participate in the festival.

Steve Turner recommended an anti-bullying speaker. 

Niki Milani suggested speaker Dr. Betty Gilmore, a psychologist who has worked on Human Rights issues including the psychological effects of isolation and death row on the prison population. Niki will let the speaker know the new dates to see if she is available during the festival.

Niki Milani also suggested an Iranian female writer who has written a book on Typology from an eastern perspective, The Three Forces & You.
Committee member Chief Sidnam belongs to a Highland Clan whose primary mission ranges from cultural outreach to demonstration of life in 1572. The Highland Clan is willing to participate in the festival. The clan has interactive activities that include spinning fabric, weaving, dancing, improv theater, cooking and cultural games. In addition, there are lectures, presentations, and education booths. They prefer Wednesday to hold their event. 
One Book One Campus is featuring the book The Martian.

Mark Pastonia, a flight pilot from Edward Air Force Base and visiting professional from USC, is willing to give a presentation and discussion for 2 hours.  The cost is $150.

A former Ventura College student who is now a poet wants to do a reading on campus during the festival.

Booths: Setup is April, Monday 11. Booths open 11:00 am – 5:00 pm Tuesday and Wednesday, April 12 – 13. April, Monday 11 set up.

Performances 12, 13, (14 include specialty) Music Expose will not be Monday night. (Save the date 12-14)

A Graffiti wall about 15 feet by 200 feet will be set up for the festival. Scaffolding, platform and framework will be needed. Gwen, Sharon, Trevelyn and Robert will research the cost of the wall.  Robert will talk to Will Eck about setting up the wall. Sandy Mason will talk to Anton Bartsch and David Kramer about setting up the graffiti wall. 
	
	
	Robert Lawson, Trevelyn Yahr, Nathan Cole, Niki Milani, Steve Turner, Chief Sidnam

	Festival Next Steps
	The next steps to prepare for the festival are:

· Create a Save the Date flyer

· Create a calendar of events

· Create a sign-in sheet for volunteers 
	
	
	

	Festival Sponsorships
	The committee decided to charge outside vendors a fee to set up booths during the festival. 

Nonprofit organizations will be able to set up booths for free as a public service.

A caterer can be hired to give free ethnic food samples during the festival.

Tim Harrison and Gwen are working on Civic Center parameters, usage, and fees. This will help determine the cost of sponsorships. 
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Kiosk Grant
	The committee will review the Kiosk Grant handout from the National Endowment for the Humanities.  The committee agreed that we should apply for the grant.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Art Walk
	Gwen will be attending a meeting with the college president on December 15 to discuss the Art Walk.  The Art Walk dates have been moved from summer 2016 to October 1, 2016 to accommodate Ventura College. The Art Walk will be held in front of the Ventura City Hall. A stage will be set up for the displays. 
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Next meeting
	Next meeting: Friday, January 22, 10:00 am – 11:00 am in MCW 312
	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston


